
Report of the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee to the Council meeting of 26 August 2004 

16. COLONIAL LANE UPGRADING 
 
 The Committee considered a report seeking retrospective approval to upgrade Colonial Lane.  The 

report noted that during the public consultation process related to Stage V of Cathedral Square the 
Committee had indicated support at a seminar to upgrading Colonial Lane after consultation with the 
owner of the land and adjoining building owners/occupiers. 

 
 In view of the fact that the conversion of capital expenditure to operations expenditure of some 

$35,000 was required in respect of this item (as the work is on privately owned land) the approval of 
the Committee had been sought to formally approve the project. 

 
 The Committee resolved to retrospectively approve the upgrading of Colonial Lane. 


